
Broadcast Message: Rescinding Broadcast Message 2101-02: New SEVP Unit to Oversee 

Employment Compliance in the OPT Programs and Report on Impact on U.S. Workers 

To: All SEVIS Users 

Date: Jan. 26, 2021 

Number: 2101 – 03 

The Student and Exchange Visitor Program (SEVP) is rescinding Broadcast Message 2101-02: 

New SEVP Unit to Oversee Employment Compliance in the OPT Programs and Report on 

Impact on U.S. Workers, issued Jan. 13, 2021. After conducting additional reviews of U.S. 

Immigration and Customs Enforcement’s optional practical training (OPT) compliance efforts, 

the program determined that it is already performing much of the work outlined in the Broadcast 

Message. As such, the creation of a new unit is not necessary at this time. SEVP will continue to 

ensure transparency into OPT data and compliance via our existing communication channels at 

ICE.gov/SEVP and Study in the States. 

Disclaimer 

This Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 

or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 

any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 

administrative, civil or criminal matter. 
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http://www.ice.gov/sevp
https://www.studyinthestates.dhs.gov/
https://twitter.com/StudyinStates
https://www.linkedin.com/company/student-and-exchange-visitor-program?trk=biz-companies-cym
https://www.facebook.com/StudyintheStates
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Js9QXKTlMUs



